NEXT MEETING - WEDNESDAY, 9th MAY 2001 Time: 6.00 pm for 6.30 pm VENUE: THE OLD BANK CAFÉ, 161 SHARP STREET, COOMA SPEAKER/TOPIC: At the Time of this Bulletin I do not have a guest speaker **VOTE OF THANKS: INTRODUCED BY:**

APOLOGIES OR GUESTS: Please advise Darrell Gaukroger on 6452 3302 by midday of meeting. Non-apology & non-attendance means you pay for the meal. Apology, Non-attendance & no make-up means you pay \$2

SERGEANTS FAX-A-FINE: Send to Les Sutcliffe on 6452 7192

MAY ROSTER: Attendance: Patrick Kwan & Tom Bellgard Property: Mark Revelant Be Early. If not at meeting arrange for substitute. At another venue arrange to bring necessary property. Next Week: Kevin Dunne

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK BY: David Epstein

There are not extraordinary people in the world. There are ordinary people who achieve or do extraordinary things.

LAST WEEKS MEETING:

At the last meeting the Club had Twin Exchange Members from New Zealand, Dean Raynel and Joseph Finlay plus the two exchange boys that will be going to New Zealand from Cooma. Alex Roberson and Mark Burgess. We wish them well, and we hope the two boys from New Zealand have a great time in Cooma. Sorry to see that one of the boys from New Zealand had the mishap to break his arm, lets hope it will be right in a few weeks. NEWS:

District Assembly: Brian Jeffries filled members in on the coming District Assembly being held in Cooma this coming weekend the 5th & 6th May 2001. Team Leaders: Catering - Lunch, morning/Afternoon Teas - Graham French assisted by Gordon Haylock. Administration – Auditorium set-up, Car Parking & Registration Brian Jeffries. Assembly Dinner/Entertainment/Dinner Door Control Darrell Gaukroger. Cleaning-up Team Sunday Alan Hall.

Roster for Market Day: in May Alyson Jeffries, Brian Jeffries, John Mercer and Steve

Shirvington.

28th April: the day at the Multi Function Centre went off well. A profit of \$200, & many thanks to Eddie from the Nimmitabel Butchery. The gentlemen of Rotary helped out.

Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal for 2001: The Red Shield Appeal Doorknock Day is on Sunday 27th May 2001. David Holgate is representing Rotary, he will be looking for a team or two for the 27th, so please try to help on that day. Commanding Officer in Cooma Captain Tony DeTommaso said they had set a target of \$40,000 for this District. Board Members: for the year ending June 30th. Start and think about your annual

report ONLY two months to go, but Secretary Des would like them by mid June. Attendance: Please, if you are not attending the meeting, and you are on attendance

please arrange for substitute. This also goes to the Property Attendance too. Alan Frost: his having some R & R at Yallambee Lodge for the next four weeks, good

to see him at the meeting also Honorary member Keith Goodwin.

ROTARY INFORMATION:

Birthdays: Dr Bob – have a happy day Bob. Attendance Last Week: 28 members out of 37 = 80% Visiting Rotarians: Bill Irving Guests: Mark Roberson, Alex Roberson, Dean Raynel, Marianne Burgess, Mark Burgess, Murray Burgess, Joseph Finlay Honorary: Alan Frost; Keith Goodwin Apologies: Tom B; David E; Julie J; Ken P; Des T; Patrick K Leave of Absence: Carlo P We Also Missed: David Holgate

ROTARY INFORMATION: Operation Condor Lands in Peru

Last September, Operation Condor touched down for the fifth time in Huanuco, Peru, bring basic healthcare to thousands of indigenous people who live in the country's rugged Andes mountain range. Condor is a joint-effort medical mission organised by the Rotary Clubs of Wheaton, III USA, and Huanuco. The latest edition of condor, which began with five volunteers, involved more than 100 nurses and physicians from seven US States and Canada.